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AMESBURY SCHOOL COMMITTEE

SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES                                
AMESBURY HIGH SCHOOL

MAY 21, 2013

[image: image2.bmp]
Present at 7:00 p.m. were Thatcher Kezer, Chair, Debra LaValley, Stanley Schwartz, Bonnie Schultz, Gale Hanshaw, Tom McGee, Peter Hoyt, Michele S. Robinson, Superintendent of Schools and Jonah Einson, Student Representative.
I.
CALL TO ORDER 

The Chair called the school committee meeting to order.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by 
Mr. Schwartz.
II.
COMMENTS BY VISITORS, DELEGATIONS

None.
III.
PRESENTATIONS

A.
Dave Tobin - MASS


Ms. Farrell, Assistant Superintendent, introduced Mr. Tobin as an


expert on school finance.  Mr. Tobin gave a PowerPoint presentation



regarding Amesbury’s school finance targeting how Chapter 70 funds



are distributed and used.  He told the School Committee that Amesbury



uses its resources very well.  He began his presentation with the Foundation



Budget, moved through the local contribution and then gave a specific



description of Chapter 70 Funds.
IV.
 ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS


A.
Director of Assessment and Accountability’s Report


Ms. Griffin gave an overview of the new Evaluation Model and its 



requirements of all school departments by the Department of



Elementary and Secondary Education.  She stated that a lot of



work has been done in the Amesbury School District, however,



there is a lot more work to do.  The Common Core is driving



every phase of the Evaluation Model.  The current task is



District Determined Measures.  The state is asking for assessments per grade


level.   To calculate the student growth potential for FY13, districts 


have to use the new assessment tool.



The Partnership for Assessment of Readiness for College and



Careers (PARCC) is a consortium of 22 states working together 



to develop a common set of K-12 assessments in English and Math



anchored in what it takes to be ready for college and careers.



Ms. Griffin stated that there are lots of unknowns with regard to



PARCC.  
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Mr. Schwartz asked Ms. Griffin if our students are ready to face



these assessments.  Who gets to decide as to whether they do this



or not?  His concern is if children are ready to learn what they are



being taught.  He referenced a website, “Defending the Learning Years”,



that proposes that high stakes testing is more damaging than it is



helpful.  Ms. Griffin said that PARCC is about student growth.



Mr. Hoyt stated that he was more encouraged after hearing Ms. Griffin’s



assessment.  Some of the changes that will be required are good.


B.
Superintendent’s Report



Dr. Robinson gave a PowerPoint report of the current state of the FY14


budget.  This report outlined the potential reductions proposed to the budget 



that was previously submitted to the Mayor.  The City Council will



review the school department budget on May 23rd and their final



vote on the town budget will take place on June 18th.  She stated that



the School Committee will be adding additional budget sessions to



make adjustments based on the final budget figure on June 18th.



The Educator Excellence Awards were given recently at Flatbread.



Those awarded were:  Victoria Fitzpatrick, Kelly Flynn, Dawn Pelletier,



Mary Ellen Uhlarik, Kristie Colton, Kristen Chabot, Mark Casto,



April Rivers, Joe Costello, Cathy Mamakos, Karen Brannelly and



Ernie Bissaillon.



High School Principal, Roy Hamond, was nominated as the Administrator



of the Year by the Student Advisory Council.  The next School Committee meeting



will be held on Monday, June 3rd.  There are some wonderful events



coming up for Seniors as they close out their high school years.



Dr. Robinson urged people to look at the Calendar of Events for the



many exciting events coming up.



Mr. Hoyt stated that the Top 10 Dinner that was held last night was



great.  It included the Student Advisory Council representative to the



school committee for this year, Jonah Einson, as well as the daughter



of school committee member, Gale Hanshaw, Emily Hanshaw.



Ms. LaValley stated that for this year the senior class should have 



moved Baccalaureate to Monday night so that the School Committee



could hold their regular meeting night.



Ms. Schultz congratulated the Rhythmics for putting on a wonderful



program of music last week.
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V.
COMMUNICATIONS
A. PRESENTATION BY THE CHAIR

The Chair of the Amesbury School Committee, Mayor Kezer,

presented the SAC Representative, Jonah Einson, with a

Certificate of Appreciation for his one year term of sitting

on the School Committee.  Jonah thanked the committee

for the honor.

Student Advisory Council – Jonah Einson
Jonah sent his congratulations to Mr. Hamond for his nomination as
Administrator of the Year.  He said that last Friday night’s Prom went

very well and was a very special time.  He also said that he was

interviewed by NEASC during their visit about the new educator

model.  The School Committee members asked if he knew who would

be taking his place on the School Committee and he said that the

elections would take place tomorrow.
Congratulations to the Math Team, Boys Track Team and Girls

Softball for their achievements.

Mr. Schwartz sent his congratulations to the Educator Excellence

recipients as well as the Top 10 Dinner event.  He said that the

teachers represent the entire system and congratulations was

well deserved.

VI.
Items for Approval or Early Consideration

A.
1.
May 7, 2013 Minutes

Motion by Mr. McGee, seconded by Mr. Schwartz to approve the minutes of the May 7, 2013 meeting.  Unanimous, Yes.


B.
Business


1.
1st Reading Policy JKAA-R Physical Restraint of Student Regulation



Ms. Hanshaw explained the reason why this policy regulation was on for a first



reading.  This regulation will go to the next meeting
for a 2nd reading.


C.
Warrants


1.
$442,341.23
    
(5/16/13)



Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Ms. Hanshaw to approve the warrant dated 
May 16, 2013 in the amount of $442,341.23.  Unanimous, Yes.
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VI.
INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

A.
Subcommittee Reports


1.
Budget/Finance Subcommittee – Mr. Schwartz



Mr. Schwartz stated that the report given by the Superintendent



was more than adequate regarding budget.  Ms. LaValley stated




that it may be necessary to set up another meeting regarding




budget cuts.  This Thursday the City Council will be reviewing




the school department budget.




2.
Policy Subcommittee – Ms. Hanshaw
Ms. Hanshaw said that the next scheduled meeting would take
place on May 30th.  The subcommittee continues to go through
the manual and is working on several specific policies at this

time.



3.
Personnel Subcommittee – Mr. McGee



Mr. McGee reported that at the meeting prior to this school




committee meeting the impact on personnel due to budget




reductions were discussed.




Ms. Schultz requested that Summer Reading Lists be reported




at a future meeting.

VII.
FUTURE MEETINGS AND AGENDA ITEMS


1.
Review Academy MOU (5/13)



2.
District-wide Technology Overview



3.
NSBA Conference (4/12 to 4/15)



4.
Advocacy Initiative (5/21/13)



5.
GLEC Director, Kim Oliveira (5/7/13)



6.
Elementary Student Handbook (5/7/13)



7.
Secondary Student Handbook (5/21/13)



8.
Whittier Presentation (6/3/13)



9.
Retiree Reception (6/3/13)



10.
Superintendent’s Evaluation (6/13)
VIII.
PRESS CONFERENCE
 None.
IX.
EXECUTIVE SESSION


None.
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Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Mr. Hoyt, to adjourn the meeting at 8:40 p.m., Unanimous, Yes.






Respectfully Submitted,






Tom McGee, Secretary
Amesbury Public Schools Mission Statement

The Amesbury School District is unconditionally committed to every child, ensuring that all students experience success through the development of attitudes and skills necessary for lifelong learning by providing the highest quality staff, meaningful learning experiences, and a vitally involved community.
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